MISSISSIPPI MUNICIPAL CLERKS AND COLLECTORS’ ASSOCIATION
EXECUTIVE MEETING
SEPTEMBER 27, 2021

BE IT REMEMBERED that a Special Called Meeting of the Executive Members of the
Mississippi Municipal Clerks and Collectors Association was begun and held via Zoom conference
call, on Monday September 27, 2021, at 2:00 P. M.

There were then and there present:

Russell Wall President Present
Katie Harbin 15 Vice President Present
Suzette Davis 2" Vice President Absent
Paula Tierce Treasurer Absent
Leslie Thompson Secretary Present
Jo Ann Robbins Immediate Past President Present
Arianne “AJ” Linville Northern District Trustee Present
Mary Roberts Northern District Trustee Present
Dominique Green Northern District Trustee Present
Susan Crandall Central District Trustee Absent
Jean White Central District Trustee Present
June Williams Central District Trustee Absent
Lauren Stewart Southern District Trustee Present
Servia Fortenberry Southern District Trustee Present
Ronda Cole Southern District Trustee Present

The President, Russell Wall called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present.

ORDER TO INVITE THE INTERNATIONAL INSTITUE OF MUNICIPAL CLERKS
PRESIDENT, SHERI L. PIERCE TO THE MISSISSIPPI MUNICIPAL CLERKS AND
COLLECTORS’ ASSOCIATION CONFERENCE DECEMBER 15-17, 2021

There next came on for consideration the matter of the Mississippi Municipal Clerks and
Collectors Association (MMCCA) inviting the International Institute of Municipal Clerks (IIMC)
President, Sheri L. Pierce to the Mississippi Municipal Clerks and Collectors Association
Conference, December 15 — 17, 2021. The Executive Committee first heard from Mary Ann Hess,

a member of the MMCCA and the current IIMC Vice President. Mary Ann Hess explained the



importance in inviting the President to the State of Mississippi. Mary Ann also explained that if
the invite was extended then the MMCCA would need to pay for the Presidents meals, hotel
expenses and possibly a rental vehicle. Russell Wall, President of the MMCCA stated that we
would give up his rooms that the MMCCA usually paid for him for the IIMC President. After
discussion of the matter the Executive Committee ordered that the MMCCA invite IIMC President,
Sheri L. Pierce to the MMCCA Conference held on December 15-17, 2021, and to pay for the
meals, lodging and possibly a rental vehicle.
ORDERED this the 27" day of September, 2021, upon a motion by Northern District Trustee

Arianne “AJ” Linville, seconded by Immediate Past President Jo Ann Robbins, With all

Executive Members present voting “AYE”.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned upon a motion by Central
District Trustee Jean White, seconded by Immediate Past President Jo Ann Robbins, with all

Executive Members present voting “AYE”.
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RUSSELL WALL, PRESIDENT

LESLIE THOMPSON, SEcﬁTARY



